STATE CAPITOL P.O. BOX 942849 SACRAMENTO, CA 94249-0080 (916) 319-2080 FAX (916) 319-2180

DISTRICT OFFICE 276 CHURCH AVENUE, SUITE D CHULA VISTA, CA 91910 (619) 498-8580 FAX (619) 498-8508



COMMITTEES
CHAIR: JOINT LEGISLATIVE AUDIT
AGING AND LONG-TERM CARE
BUDGET
BUSINESS AND PROFESSIONS
EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT
MILITARY AND VETERANS AFFAIRS
BUDGET SUBCOMMITTEE NO. 2 ON

**FDUCATION FINANCE** 

February 10, 2023

Dear San Diego Chicano/Latino Concilio on Higher Education members:

I would like to express my support for the San Diego Chicano/Latino Concilio on Higher Education (San Diego Concilio).

I commend San Diego Concilio's recent series of reports that details the status of Chicanos/Latinos in San Diego's public colleges and universities. These reports provide important evidence of the institutional efforts to serve our community's students as well as the considerable work that still warrants our attention.

San Diego Concilio played a critical role in the renewal of the Compact for Success between San Diego State University and the Sweetwater Union High School District, which has been extended through 2030. We greatly appreciate your support in strengthening this critical program for our community.

I would like to thank the members of the San Diego Concilio for their longtime advocacy, dedication and commitment for our Chicano/Latino and underrepresented students. I support your efforts to close the gaps in enrollment, success, administrative and faculty representation, and pledge my strong support for Chicano/Latino Studies students' success.

As education remains a high priority for me as a member of the California Legislature, I look forward to working with you for the betterment of our students.

Sincerely.

David Alvarez

Assemblymember, District 80

a. aly